SAMPLE DEBRIEFING SHEET


Thank you for participating in this study! We are interested in understanding the relationship between pubertal timing, parental monitoring, and sexual behavior among women. By pubertal timing, we mean whether a girl experiences puberty earlier or later than most of her peers. By parental monitoring, we mean the extent to which a girl’s parents were paying attention to where she was and what she was doing when she was an adolescent. Prior research suggests that girls who experience puberty earlier than their peers engage in more risky sexual behavior than girls who experience puberty later. In addition, research suggests that girls whose parents monitored them well during adolescence engage in less risky sexual behavior than girls whose parents paid less attention to them. We expect to find similar results in our study. In addition, we want to investigate whether there is a relationship between pubertal timing and parental monitoring with regard to risky sexual behavior. We predict that parental monitoring will have a much greater impact on the sexual behavior of adolescent girls who started puberty early than it will for girls who started puberty late. In other words, we predict that good parental monitoring is more important for early-developing girls than it is for late-developing girls. 


All the information we collected in this study will be kept safe from inappropriate disclosure, and there will be no way of identifying your responses in the data archive. We are not interested in anyone’s individual responses; rather, we want to look at the general patterns that emerge when all of the participants’ responses are put together. We ask that you do not discuss the nature of the study with others who may later participate in it, as this could affect the validity of our research conclusions.


If you have any questions about the study or would like to learn about the results of the study, you may contact us (Wile E. Coyote and Road Runner) through our research supervisor, Dr. Victor Luevano, at (209) 667-3096. You may also learn more about the results of the study by attending the Psychology Department’s Undergraduate Research Symposium at the CSU Stanislaus Event Center on Friday, May 22nd from 2:30 to 4:00 pm. If you have questions about your rights as a research participant, you may contact the Chair of the Psychology Institutional Review Board of California State University Stanislaus, Dr. Kelly Cotter, at kcotter@csustan.edu or (209)664-4432. If participation in the study caused you any concern, anxiety, or distress, you may contact the Student Counseling Center at (209) 667-3381. (For data collected from non-CSU Stan student samples, including data collected in the quad on campus where non-CSUS persons may be present, please direct participants to an appropriate mental health provider, such as Stanislaus County Mental Health Services, www.stanislausmhsa.com, 209-525-6247.)
If you would like to learn more about this research topic, we suggest the following references: 
Coley, R. L., & Chase-Lansdale, P. L. (1998). Adolescent pregnancy and parenthood: Recent evidence and future directions. American Psychologist, 53, 152-166.

Dittus, P. J., & Jaccard, J. (2000). Adolescents’ perceptions of maternal disapproval of sex: Relationship to sexual outcomes. Journal of Adolescent Health, 26, 268-278.
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